
Many of us received gifts at Christmas. I am so thankful that I have received MANY gifts from 

God this past year. 

 

Our Santisuk English School and churches 

movement received the gift of new 

birth. Forty-four percent of our total 

campers were non-believers who heard 

personal testimonies from our Thai 

believers during the Fun and Singing 

program. Just after English camp two 

young people made public professions of 

faith. Some had been in our classes and 

activities for several years, now they are in 

our family! 

 

God gave us the gift of 735 students this year 

in the main campus where I spend most of 

my time. We talk with these students daily 

about English, but also about Jesus. Every 

student that enrolls for a month-long session 

spends 30 hours with a Christian teacher who 

shares their life with them while teaching. 

 

*Fa, the one wearing eyeglasses, asked “what 

should take out in life so I can have Jesus?”   

 

God has given me a gift of time to rest, recharge and refresh my body, my relationships, and 

spirit. I'll be on Philippine Home Assignment from now until April 29, 2025. My goals are to 

disciple and train Thai believers so they can disciple and train others. I’d still be overseeing the 

school, teaching, and being part of the pastoral leadership in church.   

 

More news and gifts will come in the new year.  


